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FIGURE 1: HE GRACE AKELLO (RIGHT) HANDS OVER A COPY OF ONE OF THE BOOKS SHE DONATED, 
AND RECEIVING IS PROF. CHRISTINE DRANZOA (LEFT), VICE CHANCELLOR MUNI UNIVERSITY. 

 IN THIS ISSUE 

Uganda’s High Commissioner to 
New Dheli –India, Singapore, 
Bangladesh and Nepal HE Grace 
Akello visited Muni University on 
9th December 2020 and donated 
19 copies of books she authored 
for the University Library. 

She said their mission as a 
government is to accelerate the 
development of the West Nile 
region, because the people of 
West Nile are gifted in the areas of 
Engineering, Medicine 
Technology and are also good 
business people.  Muni University 
she said should tap on this 
resource of West-Nilers being 
technologists. 

She said due to its strategic 
location as a business hub to four 
countries in the neighbourhood, 
namely; DR Congo, South Sudan, 

Kenya, and Central African 
Republic; and with engagement of 
more technologies in agriculture, 
the region can supply the entire 
African States with agricultural 
products. 

She pledged to introduce Muni to 
higher institutes in India which she 
said will be of great profit to the 
university, adding that in India, 
institutes are considered higher 
than universities unlike in Uganda 
which is the opposite. 

She also promised to introduce 
Muni to Annan University which is 
a big university for possible 
collaborations.  

 

Muni University Students win 
Huawei Global Competitions 
Team Uganda that represented the region in the Huawei 
ICT Competition have taken the first position in the Global 
finals, what a performance! What a Win! Congratulations 
Shafick, Emmanuel and your team mate Doreen of Lira 
University. 
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SEED Global Health Donations 
The items delivered by Allan Nsubuga, the Program and 
Monitoring Evaluation and Learning Manager were 
received by the University Deputy Vice Chancellor. 
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Muni University’s Shafick Nyanzi 
and Emmanuel Kiguli have done 
us proud again as a university and 
as a country. 

Team Uganda that represented 
the region in the Huawei ICT 
Competition excelled taking the 
first position in the global finals 
that took place at Huawei 
Headquarters in China December 
2020.  

Muni University appreciates the 
Lecturers who mentored Shafick 

and Emmanuel and built their 
confidence to participate in the 
global event. Congratulations to 
Shafick, Emmanuel and team 
mate Doreen of Lira University. 

IN THE PICTURE ABOVE 

Muni University Students Nyanzi Shafick, 
Emmanuel Kiguli and teammates from other 
Ugandan Universities pose for a victory photo. 

 
 

The newly appointed staff of 
Muni University on 10th 
December 2020 interacted 
with the Top management. 

The University Secretary 
/Accounting Officer Rev. Fr. 
Dr. Odubuker Picho Epiphany 
welcomed the new Staff to 
Muni University and urged 
them to ensure there’s quality 
in everything they do. 

“Professionalism is key, do 
what you’ve come to do in a manner 
that is appreciated by society. Be 
honest, we’ve come together to 
pursue common goals and 
objectives, be committed and 
dedicated in doing the right thing, to 
transform anything, you must be 
innovative, whatever we do here is on 
behalf of the 42 Million Ugandans”. 
He advised.  

 

 

The Vice Chancellor Professor 
Christine Dranzoa welcomed the new 
staff to Muni and congratulated them 
upon their success 

She said Universities are centres for 
knowledge free exchange of ideas, 
innovation and where good things 
happen adding knowledge and 
wisdom starts with the knowledge of 
God. She urged the Lecturers to 
ensure students start learning online. 
COVID has had effect on delivery of 
higher education.  

She provided highlights on the 
strategic focus of the university and 
encouraged the staff to work 
together to achieve the vision of the 
university.  

MUNI STUDENTS WIN BIG AT 
GLOBAL ICT COMPETITION 

NEWLY APPOINTED 
STAFF INTERACT WITH 

TOP MANAGEMENT 

In this Festive Season, Muni University 
wishes you MERRY CHRISTMAS  

& A BLESSED NEW YEAR 2021 
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IN THE PICTURE BELOW 

 

The Deputy Vice Chancellor Prof. Anguma Simon Katrini 
receives the assortment of items donated by Seed Global 
Health at Muni University. 

 

Festive Season Greetings 
Every Festive Season is a moment to remember all loved 
ones. At Muni University, we remember you and wish you 
the best of the celebration of the Festive Season 

LIBRARY SERVICES 
 

  

 
 

 

Students using Muni University Library 

  

 
 

 

 

 

Seed Global Health donated 20 
bags of Sugar and 25kgs of Tea 
Leaves to Arua Regional Referral 
Hospital towards Staff welfare. 
The items were delivered on 
Wednesday 2nd December 2020 
by a team from Muni University. 

In a similar development, Seed 
Global Health donated an 
assortment of 16 sets of various 
items to Muni University. The 
items delivered by Allan Nsubuga, 
the Program and Monitoring 
Evaluation and Learning Manager 
were received by the University 
Deputy Vice Chancellor Academic 
Affairs Prof. Anguma Simon 
Katrini who expressed utmost 
gratitude to Seed Global Health 
for the continuous support. 

The items include; 

✓ 15 Kindle Fire tablets, 4 

Samsung Tablets, 1 

Emergency Trolley, Patient 

Monitor, Infusion Pump, 

Defibrillator, 70 boxes of 

Surgical gloves, 12 Boxes of 

JIK, 100 litres of Hand 

sanitizers  

✓ 99 pieces of Surgical Masks 

✓ 100 pieces of Examination 

Gloves 

✓ 6 Laptops and Laptop Bags 

✓ 100 copies of National 

Guidelines for management 

of COVID 19 

✓ 50 Face shields, Safety 

glasses and ECG machine. 

According to Prof. Anguma, these 
items will go a long way in 
enhancing the training of Nurses 
in Muni University. 
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The Deputy Vice Chancellor 
Academic Affairs Prof. Anguma 
Simon Katrini showered praises 
on Seed Global Health (SGH) 
during their partnership quarterly 
review meeting at Muni University 
on 16th December 2020. 

He attributed the starting of the 
Nursing Program at the University 
largely to the partnership with 
Seed Global Health and 
acknowledged the immense 
contribution of SEED which he 
said came in handy. He said 
COVID brought a lot of challenges 
and SEED did not abandon the 
partners, they donated a number 
of items to support in the fight 
against COVID and still continue 
to support through various ways. 

“Muni University will forever be 
grateful to SEED because this 
partnership has propelled us far 
and the support has boosted the 
growth of Faculty of Health 
Sciences. A lot of good things 
have transpired through this 
partnership, I encourage this 
relationship to move further until 
the vision of MU, SEED and ARRH 
are realised”, he noted. 

He also appreciated the 
management of Arua Regional 
Referral Hospital revealing, the 
Bachelor of Medicine and 
Bachelor of Surgery is underway, 
which will strengthen the 
relationship with the hospital 
adding that the current Nursing  
Students cannot graduate if they 
have not done clinical practices 
and this is attributed to ARRH.  

The partners shared progress 
reports and made discussions on 
Strengths, Challenges and way  

forward. They expressed much 
gratitude to SEED for their 
remarkable support. 

According to SEED’ Program and 
Monitoring Evaluation and 
Learning Manager Allan Nsubuga, 
SEED in Uganda is in partnership 
with 5 different Institutions and 
their focus is on developing long 
term partnerships. 

SEED QUARTERLY REVIEW 
MEETING 

 

Muni University is currently ranked 09th 
University out of 47 Ugandan Higher 

Education Institutions, in the uniRank of 
the most popular universities in Uganda.  

source https://www.4icu.org/ug/ 

  

  

  

DID YOU 
KNOW? 

 

 Bachelor of Science in            
Information Technology 

 Bachelor of Information      
Systems (Biological & Physical) 

 Bachelor of Science with            
Education 

 Bachelor of Nursing Science 

 Bachelor of Education Primary 

 Bachelor of Business 
Administration and 
Management 

 Bachelor of Science in            
Agriculture 

 Postgraduate Diploma in      

O U R   P R O G R A M M E S 

https://www.4icu.org/ug/

